
New Castle Town CouncilMarch 2024



Post Wildfire Water Quality Monitoring to 
Protect Water Treatment Plants

*Two New Water Quality 
Monitoring Sites on the 
Colorado River: 

1. Silt
Sediment
Temperature
2. Rulison
5P Sonde and
ISCO Auto Sampler

*Customized Data Dashboard 
For New Castle
*Discussion on needs after 
2024: water quality, new 
monitoring sites and data 
dashboard



Colorado River Wildfire Collaborative

◻ Next steps for 
collaborative planning 
and projects to reduce 
wildfire impacts and post-
fire challenges.

◻ Scheduling monthly 
meetings to coordinate 
projects and mitigation 
efforts.

◻ Hiring a coordinator for 
the collaborative

◻ Grant funding through 
state and federal 
resources for mitigation 
projects



WRAP – Wildfire Ready Risk Assessment

MCWC acquired CWCB funding for the Colorado River Wildfire Collaborative to do a post wildfire risk 
assessment for communities on the Colorado River. Because of $2,000 in matching funds from the 
town of New Castle in 2023, the Elk Creek drainage was one of the areas selected for assessment. 



MCWC Watershed Projects

◻ Non-native fish transport 
signage for public and private 
lakes and ponds

◻ Landowner outreach best 
practices private ponds

◻ River Watch: Citizen Science 
Water Quality Monitoring

◻ Nuisance species app for 
private citizen reporting

◻ Best practices gravel pit 
restoration



Community Events

*Speaker Series event at Colorado Drifters with 
David Graf, US Fish and Wildlife in February
*Annual Wild and Scenic Film Fest in Rifle and 
Glenwood Springs 
*Family fun fishing day with District 16 and RE-2 at 
the River Stop



• Listing on the Donor 
Board at River Stop at 
the Rifle Rest Area 

• Highlighted on the 
donor page of MCWC 
website

• Feature in MCWC social 
media posts 

• Feature in a 2024 
newsletter

REQUEST: 2024 Support of the Middle 
Colorado Watershed Council

Annual New Castle 
Support Request: 
$2,500



Middle Colorado Watershed Council
Paula Stepp/Executive Director
pstepp@midcowatershed.org, 970-404-0162

Doug Winter, MCWC Board of Directors President

Please visit our website: www.midcowatershed.org
Follow us on social media: @midcowatershed

Contact Information

http://www.midcowatershed.org/
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